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FEBRUARY 2019
1 Fri 9am Marwood School Worship in Church: 9.30am Chapter

Meeting in Coffee Lounge

2 Sat 2pm Charity Auction of Surplus Christmas Gifts in Church Hall

3 Sun Presentation of Christ in the Temple (Candlemas) 8am
Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish Communion; 11am Holy
Communion.

4 Mon 2pm  Coffee Lounge Communion & Cuppa - all welcome.

6 Wed 11am WW1 Remembrance of Samuel Bradley in Church.

10 Sun 4th Sunday before Lent 8am Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish
Communion; 11am Come & Praise.

14 Thurs 7.30pm Deanery Readers Meeting in Church

17 Sun 3rd Sunday before Lent (Foodbank Sunday) 8am Holy
Communion; 9.15am Parish Communion; 11am All Age Service.

18 Mon 7pm Newton PCC Meet in Coffee Lounge

20 Wed 7.30pm All Saints Meeting in Upper Room

24 Sun 2nd Sunday before Lent 8am Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish
Communion - Preacher Rev’d Sue Richardson; 4pm Choral
Evensong with combined choirs of Roseberry Church Music
Singers, Saint Leonard’s Loftus and Christ Church.

Regular activities on back page

Items in Magenta all take place at St Oswald’s Church at Newton.

SPIRE PRICE INCREASE

We heard in January that the price for printing Spire is going up this year, so have
had to raise the cost to 65p an issue to cover costs. This still represents great value
for money and we are grateful to Quoin Publishing for the excellent value for money
they give us. We don’t seek to make a profit with Spire, but prefer to keep the cost
down so more people can read it. Free copies are put in cafes, Discovery Centre
and other Public Places and the pdf copy is available to download on the website or
you can sign up there to have it electronically delivered.

Many thanks to John from Guisborough who kindly sent £20 towards production
costs, which helps us keep it available for all.  Editor
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New Year - Fresh  Look

A New Year gives you a reminder to have a fresh look at
things. Mrs P and I decided that we should look again at our
Wills, as we drew them up when the children were young,
but they are now adults. You know how it is, you keep on
intending to do something, but never quite get round to it.

Now let me say quickly that I am not a rich man - alive, but were we all to perish
in a car or plane crash, then certain insurances would be payable. They wouldn’t
be any use to me or us, so when we first drew up our Wills we thought who and
what we could support with our last wishes.

Looking at the list today there is 65% of the money we would now redirect
elsewhere. The causes in the first Will reflected our life at the time, but the situation
has now moved on. If this Will were now to kick in, then it wouldn't be my last
wishes that were implemented. How is it with you? Have you got a Will at all? Is
it current? Does it reflect how you would want your hard earned income spent
after your death?

Let me tell you three stories without names from experiences here.

The first was a young man (not me) who was told by an older widowed lady without
children of her own who thought a lot about him “Don’t worry love. When I die
I will see that you are alright.” As she gave a firm indication that he would be
remembered in her will. Sadly she never got round to changing it, and so her estate
was left to an older person who didn’t really need it and he got nothing.

Secondly, a couple, without immediate family of their own. His Will left instructions
as to how the estate was to be left to close family and a generous donation to
Church. Unfortunately he died before his older wife, who hadn’t made a Will, so
different rules applied and the original beneficiaries were cut out, which I suspect
wasn't the actual choice of either of them, but what happens if you die without a
Will.

It is always slightly disappointing when fairly wealthy Church Members die leaving
lots of money and big houses and yet don’t remember the Church family they
belonged at all. That’s why the Third story is of a dear lady in the community
who had no close family left her entire savings to be shared equally between
Yatton House, Saint Oswald’s Church, the Methodist Church and Guisborough
Salvation Army. We all received a very generous amount that was so helpful in
our work.
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Using our money well is good stewardship and good for our health. Let me tell
you another story.

John D. Rockefeller, who was one of the wealthiest men of his day, was dying at
age fifty-five. He was living on crackers and milk and could hardly enjoy all the
wealth he had accumulated. He spent most of his time in bed and claimed he had
not had an uninterrupted night of sleep in five years. He was hungry but could not
eat even though he could afford the best food in the world. He was weakened by
a blood disease and racked with pain from an ulcerated stomach. All his money
could not buy him the one thing he needed and wanted the most, his health. So
since he was dying anyway Rockefeller decided to do something he had not done
much of before, give his money away. He began to give away thousands and millions
of dollars. Within twelve months of starting his giving venture he was virtually well
and spent another thirty-five years living. He credited much of his miraculous
healing to being the result of learning to give.

You don’t have to wait until you die to start being generous. You can do that now.
We have many folks within our Churches who do support us regularly and
generously enable us to be generous Parishes. But it has to be said that there are
also quite a few people who we are still hoping will join the regular givers. I keep
on writing and asking and haven’t given up. My apologies to those who think I keep
going on about Giving, but if everyone was generous and committed we would
have more than enough.

When it comes to our Wills there’s no excuse as we no longer need or can use
the money, so lets make sure it is used well to benefit the people and causes we
believe in. Make sure you have a Will and it is up to date for you can do so much
good with your last act.

Jesus said in Luke 6: 38, “Give and it shall be given to you. A good measure, pressed
down, shaken together and running over, will be poured into your lap. For with
the measure you use, it will be measured to you.” Be generous with God and He
will be generous with you. Paul

Great Ayton Remembers

Samuel Bradley

On Wednesday 6th February 2019 at 11am

in Christ Church
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The Magic Bank Account
Imagine that you had won the Following *PRIZE* in a contest:  Each morning your bank
would deposit  £86,400 in your private account for your use. However, this prize has
Rules:

The set of Rules:

1. Everything that you didn't spend during each day would be taken away from you.

2. You may not simply transfer money into some other account.

3. You may only spend It.

4. Each morning upon awakening, The bank opens your account with another £86,400
for that Day.

5. The bank can end the game without warning; at any time, it can say, Game Over!"
It can close the account and you will not receive a new one.

What would you personally Do?

You would buy anything and Everything you wanted right? Not only for yourself, but
for all the people you love and care for. Even for people you don't know, because you
couldn't possibly spend it all on yourself, right?

You would try to spend every penny, and use it all, because you knew it would be
replenished in the morning, right?

ACTUALLY, This GAME is REAL. Shocked ??? YES! Each of us is already a winner Of
this *PRIZE*. We just can't seem to see it. The PRIZE is *TIME*

1. Each morning we awaken to Receive 86,400 seconds as a gift of Life.

2. And when we go to sleep at Night, any remaining time is Not credited to us.

3. What we haven't used up that Day is forever lost.

4. Yesterday is forever Gone.

5. Each morning the account is Refilled, but the bank can dissolve your account at
any time WITHOUT WARNING...

SO, what will YOU do with your 86,400 seconds?

Those seconds are worth so much More than the same amount in pounds.   Think
about it and remember to Enjoy every second of your life, because time races by so
much quicker than You think. So take care of yourself, be Happy, love deeply and enjoy
life!

 Here's wishing you a wonderful And beautiful day. Start spending....
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The Eden Project in Stockton

At our November PCC Meeting Ken Taylor nominated a charity suggested by Nicky Pepper,
to receive some of our PCC Giving. The Eden Project is a Church Planting Project run by
Stockton Parish Church in one of the poor areas of the town. Here is a report from Duncan
and Rachel, who are involved in the project. Our prayers are with them.

Firstly, THANK-YOU for your support. We’re really excited that you’re
sharing in what God is doing on Mill Lane. We recognise that God has been
at work through his Church here for many years, and we’re very grateful for
the body of Christ supporting us as we play our part.

This last season has been an exciting one as we officially formed as an Eden
Group (to learn more about Eden visit, http://joineden.org/). That involved
appointing two, part time, assistant team leaders, to support ourselves in
heading up the group. They’re called Rachel and Jo and are AMAZING,
hopefully you’ll get to meet them at some point this year. It also involved
interviewing each member of the team (there’s 14 of us including two
children), and each person committing to serve what God’s doing here long
term. It was so exciting to hear each person’s heart for the area and their
vision for what God’s doing here.

We also ran two events in the run up to Christmas which we’d love to tell
you about….

Our first ever puppet show (guest starring the puppet team from All Saints
Preston on Tees)
was a big hit with
children and
parents alike! We
were well
supported by the
local school in
advertising, and had
approximately 40
children plus
parents attending
the event at the
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local community centre.
It was a great
opportunity to meet
some new families, as
well as catch up with
some old friends from
the estate. We were also
able to give a gift to every
child thanks to a
generous donation of
goodies from two local churches.

This year was the second year we’ve sung carols around the estate and the
first time we’ve been joined by the Salvation Army. We spent just over an
hour walking, singing and knocking on each door as we passed to offer them
a Happy Christmas and invite them to our Christmas services. Once we
were all sung out we headed back to the community centre for hot chocolate
with some members of the local community.

Wedding Meetings

For couples getting married in 2019

Saint Oswald’s Church, Newton

Sunday 3rd March at 2pm

Christ Church Great Ayton

Sunday 3rd March at 5pm
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The Annual Coffee Morning will take place on Wednesday, 13th
February, at 10.30 in Christ Church Hall, with a cake stall, raffle and
greetings cards.

We were joined by members of the congregation for the Carol Singing
in December - our thanks to Jamie Harvie for accompanying us.  £165.30

was collected on that morning.

The Christingle Service at the
beginning of December (seems
a long time ago now!) was well
attended and £353.69 was
collected.

Jancie Brown

Yorkshire Cancer Research
Great Ayton and District Committee

The Pie, Peas, Pots and Puds to celebrate 70 years of the Great
Ayton Y.C.R. Committee was a great success.  The total raised
was £2,408.40 a wonderful amount.  A big thank you to all who
worked so hard, to all who came and supported so generously
and a very big thank you to Frank, Jeff, Alan and Wayne for the
pie, peas and pots.  June and Andy from Y.C.R. brought a cake,
cards and balloons as well as a photographer!  A great afternoon.

The next event will be on Saturday 23rd March 2019 in the Village Hall, Ingleby
Greenhow 10am. - 12 noon where The Bradley School of Dance will perform.
There will be a cake stall, tombola, raffle, jams.  Tickets or pay at door £1.50.

Margaret Stevens

THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY
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PANTO GENEROSITY

At the Panto in December, The Bradley School of Dance thought of a new way to
encourage generosity with their performances of Beauty and the Beast, by
encouraging Patrons to bring a donation for Middlesbrough Foodbank in exchange
for a free mince pie. As you can see this was most successful, and this was gathered
together with Christ Church’s December collection, which was so large they had
to bring a van to collect it. Well done everyone.

There is another hidden generosity with the Panto, that I would like to pay tribute
to having been involved in it now for 12 years. When I came here Bradley’s
Christmas Show was always on the week before Christmas, and when going to
Carols on the Green I would usually see them all trouping into the Church Hall.

When Margaret Connelly asked me to be the Dame for the first time in 2007, the
Panto had to come forward a week so I was free for all the Carol Services. This
means a week without income as the dancing classes always stop after Panto.

She also generously agreed to stand down on the Thursday evening so that
Marwood School could use a fantastic stage and lighting for their Christmas
Production, rather than balance on the old wooden tables, (We wouldn't be allowed
to do that today even if we still had the tables.) so any takings for Thursday evening
are also forgone, which over the years must have added up to quite a sum.

It was therefore brilliant to see that Beauty and the Beast was a sell out for Friday,
Saturday and Sunday performances with good crowds earlier in the week too.
Thank you Margaret for your kindness and generosity which is done so quietly, I
don’t suppose folk notice.

Mrs Bidet
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CHRISTMAS 2019
Thank you to all who contributed to a great
Christmas Season or Worship in all of our
Churches which always look fantastic for
Christmas. Incredibly at the time of writing,
the Christmas flowers in Christ Church are
still in place - well its not the heat that kills
them for sure!

Getting ready for Christmas starts with our
Christingle Service on Advent Sunday.
The Christingle was celebrating its 50th

Anniversary from the first one in Lincoln
Cathedral, and it is reckoned that we
started ours a few years later under Ted
Appleyard. The Church is always packed
and thanks must go to our hardworking and
dedicated Children’s Society Committee
for all their hard work throughout the year

The Christmas Season is always a very hard time for those
who have lost loved ones, and so for many years in early
December the Flower Guild have placed a Memory Tree
in Church for people to place prayers, and if they wish, to
make a donation to Herriott Hospice Homecare. This was
well used, and when I came to lock Church on Christmas
Day I found a family inside in the dark putting a prayer on
the tree. We sent £105 to Herriott Hospice who were
most grateful.

One of my personal joys at Christmas
time is being the panto dame for the
Bradley School of Dance annual production. They have kindly
asked me to take part for the last 12  years, and whilst it gets
harder learning the lines, there is great pleasure is helping make
people laugh. This year it was Beauty and the Beast and I was
Mrs Bidet, the French Housekeeper. There is so much bad and
depressing news about, its good to get out of yourself and
exercise the Chuckle muscles.
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Panto over on the Sunday and on Monday it
was a week of Carol Services kicked off in
good style on High Green and very well
organised by the Parish Council every year.

The rain came for Tuesday at All Saints
Church, but we had a roof! John Appleyard
introduced us to more new tunes for carols
- I don't know how he thinks them up.

A breather on Wednesday and then a
packed Church at Saint Oswald’s with
full vestry and chancel and standing room
at the back. We welcomed Christ
Church Choir whose selection of
Christmas anthems added to the service.
We had many neighbours, wedding
couples and friends from Hutton Village
who used to walk across for Christmas
Eve.

Friday saw Christ Church packed with both
Roseberry & Marwood Schools and parents
for their carol service. A lively narrative well
read, interspersed with Christmas songs, some
from their Christmas Productions, added to the
occasion. The children of both schools did us
proud and happy people left Church.

Sunday saw the Carol Services
come to a suitable end with a full
Church at Christ Church enjoying
a feast of Readings, Carols and
Choir items. Ewan did very well
with the choir and any Carol
Service that has Berlioz’s The
Shepherds' Farewell in it can’t go
wrong - a truly wondrous piece
of music.
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All of our Carol Service collections, plus
the Crib Service collection, go towards our
Christmas Appeal - now on its 26th Year.
This year we supported a local Charity in
Grove Hill in Middlesbrough. The Genesis
Project run by St Oswald’s Church seeks
to build Christian Community by Kids
Clubs and a Luncheon Club for older folk.
We sent a group of our students to help

out with their Christmas Meal, and they had a great time.

Kath Dean, who is involved
in running the project came
to speak about it at our
Carol Services, with two
stand-ins for the two she
couldn't manage. All spoke
well, and the result of
Appeal can be seen in the
table. A very good amount.
Thank you.

Ken and I have the privilege
of taking a large cheque
over to them, together
with £1,000 for the Church to spend as they wish as an encouragement in their
work. We could only do this thanks to the generosity of all who gave over Christmas.

This year Christmas brought us a three day weekend with Sunday, Christmas Eve
and Christmas Day all in a row.
This does tend to spread
numbers between services as the
Sunday Carol Service certainly
felt like Christmas. Nevertheless,
we had good numbers at all our
Christmas Services with the Crib
Service being perhaps the most
popular on Christmas Eve. All
now over for another year, but
blink and it will be here again!

Service £
Freemasons Carol Service 264.02
All Saints Carols by Candlelight 465.05
St Oswald's Newton Carol Service 816.51
Marwood & Roseberry Schools Carol
Service

509.89

Christ Church Carol Service 927.49
Christmas Eve Crib Service 418.14
Donations 626.25

Total 4027.35
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The Memory Tree
The Memory Tree raised £105 for Herriott Hospice Homecare
as well as supporting many from our Community who have lost
loved ones and feel the loss especially at this time

Charity Auction of Surplus Christmas Gifts

Auctioning the game “Plop”

Christ Church Hall, Guisborough Road, Great Ayton.

Saturday 2nd February 2019

Viewing from 1.30pm - Auction starts at 2pm

50p admission includes half time cuppa!

 WORLD DAY OF PRAYER
(Formerly Women’s World Day of Prayer)

A service to celebrate World Day of Prayer will be held on Friday 1st February
at 10.30am in Great Ayton Methodist church.  This year's theme is "Come -
everything is ready" and has been compiled by the women of Slovenia.  Songs,
prayers, music, drama and a time of reflection are included, followed by
refreshments.   Everyone is welcome to come along and celebrate with people
all over the world on this day.
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GROWING IN FAITH

If you were accused of being a Christian, would there be enough evidence in your
life to convict you?

All too often we are content with getting by with not knowing
as much as we should, often for fear of showing our ignorance
in front of others. Let me tell you something, everyone thinks
that way. The more we learn about anything then the more
we enjoy it. Our understanding enhances what we get out of
things.

So that we can Grow in our faith, a programme of events,
talks and courses has been arranged for 2019 and there are
leaflets in Church called Growing Together 2019. Some
are one off events with a speaker, some are courses over 4
weeks like the one overleaf led by Angela Bailey, the Training
Officer. We will have some here at Church, but have booked
North Ormesby Church for an away day later in the year. If
you haven't ever been before, its an oasis of peace in and
industrial setting - quite different from what you may have
experienced before.

Don’t try and do everything, but try and do something within 2019. There is too
much to put all in Spire now, so please collect a leaflet from the back of Christ
Church.

The Genesis Project

Early in the New Year Ken Taylor and
I went over to Saint Oswald’s Grove
Hill to pass on the results of our
Christmas Appeal for the Genesis
Project and also a cheque for £1,000
specifically for the Church as part of
our PCC Giving. Pictured above are

Vicar Rev’d Sue Richardson, and the newly ordained Rev’d Kath Dean.

Sue is coming to preach at Christ Church at the 9.15am service on 24th February.
Please come and give her a welcome.
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Being Christian

Led by our Diocesan Lay Development Adviser, Angela Bai-
ley (photo) and based on former Archbishop of Canterbury
Rowan Williams book ‘Being Christian’, there are four ses-
sions:

Baptism  8th February

Bible   15th February

Prayer   22nd February

Eucharist  8th March

Each is suitable for all adult Christians

Starting on Friday mornings at 9:30 with coffee; we’ll finish by 11:45 there’s
a crèche for preschool children.

Don’t worry if you can’t make all 4 sessions, each ‘stands alone’ and the
series will be repeated on Monday evenings in June – so you can catch any
you miss then.
We have a tradition in the church – let’s be reminded of some key factors
(or maybe hear them for the first time)

Angela will use the Bible to support learning on each topic and also help us
get more confident in finding our way around it.

A handout gives us something to take away and check later

There’ll be an opportunity to ask questions, which helps us clarify some of
the most obvious misunderstandings.

It would be helpful to have an idea of numbers – please email
“Yes” or “No” or “Maybe”. Thanks,

jaques132@gmail.com
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CHORAL EVENSONG AT CHRIST CHURCH

Whilst many Parish Churches are struggling with numbers attending, our Cathedrals
are bucking the trend and seeing an increase in attendance. Perhaps worshippers
enjoy losing themselves in the timeless quality of some of the singing? We all have
different spiritual itches that need scratching, and Cathedrals certainly manage this.
For some its too rich a fare, but for others a wonderful treat to lift them to another
plane.

Well the good news is that for all that enjoy this style of worship you don’t need
to travel to York Minster for we have the combined Choirs of Christ Church, Saint
Leonard’s Loftus and the Roseberry Church Music Singers under the direction of
Richard Bendelow coming to sing

Choral Evensong on Sunday 24th February

at 4pm in Christ Church.

They have been before and it was a most worshipful experience .What is wonderful
to see are the number of young people who are participating in the combined choir,
and they come from all three choirs including ours.

Loftus Church has seen growth in recent years and their Vicar, Father Adam puts
this down to the encouragement the children have had from the choir, which as
well as helping them belong the Church and grow in faith, is also giving them a good
grounding in musical education
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Contemplative Outreach and Centering Prayer

Towards the end of last year the Revd. Mel King, from Saint Thomas’ church,
Brompton, became the representative for Contemplative Outreach in the
North East region of the U.K.   Centering Prayer (as the method of prayer
is known) is practiced in many countries round the world.  It is a silent prayer
of the heart based on “The Cloud of Unknowing” and the Fathers and
Mothers of the Desert of the 3rd and 4th century A.D.  Contemplative
Outreach was first formed in the 1970’s by Fr. Thomas Keating, Abbot of
Saint Joseph’s Abbey, Massachusetts, together with two other monks.

At present there is a group here in Great Ayton, with people from each of
the churches involved, who meet together weekly for a time of
contemplative prayer.

Having the Rev. Mel King as Contemplative Outreach representative marks
a new beginning for our area. We are pleased that she has been able to
accept an invitation to The Friends Meeting House on Monday 4
March to lead a morning on Contemplative prayer with a talk entitled ,
"Where only love can go."  The talk will be about opening to the Presence
and Centering Prayer. This is for all who might be interested in discovering
new insights or starting afresh with this method of prayer.  The morning
begins at 10.00 am and will finish for 1.00pm.  You are welcome to
come for all or just a part of the time.  Look out or ask for more
information later this month via each of the churches in the village.

Ann Browne
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From the Registers

Holy Baptism
 9 December Joshua Alexander Stephenson
 13 January Michael Samuel Gallilee
  Noah Jacob Gallilee
  Charlie Stephen Ackroyd

Holy Matrimony

8 December James Dobson & Ashleigh Allinson

Christian Burial and Cremation

    26 November  Betty Hughes
    17 December  Hilary Stemp
    20 December  Margaret Herriman
    21 December  David Sheridan
    9 January  Ruth Maddison
    11 January  Peter Bethell
    14 January  Max Bateman
    16 January  Joan Hindle
    18 January  Joan Mackenzie
    23 January  Mary Scott

Entries in Magenta took place at St Oswald’s Church, Newton

http://www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
http://www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.acny.org.uk
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
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Malcolm’s Musings
“Diplomacy is the art of letting other people have your way” - Senior
Foreign Office civil servant Sir Simon McDonald in a TV interview.

“Opera is where a man is stabbed and instead of bleeding, he sings”
- Ken Dodd

Bizarre items left behind by guests at Middlesbrough’s Travelodge last year included a
Chinese hand-made wedding dress, a canister of holy water, a pet pug and a pair of
Jimmy Choo Wellington boots.

From a schoolboy’s essay. “Queen Elizabeth was known as the virgin queen. As a queen
she was a great success.”

A “PC” pantomime in Worcestershire was retitled “Snow White and Her Little Friends.”

“Journalism largely consists in saying “Lord Jones is Dead,” to people who never knew
he was alive.” - G.K. Chesterton

“We have to respect the will of the people, even if it is wrong” - character in The Archers
(not referring to Brexit I)

“When you are diagnosed with something like MND, you try to live with it, not die
from it” - Mike Findley MBE, former Mayor of Redcar and Cleveland, 13 years after being
diagnosed

“We are banning right turns right, left and centre’ - councillor

The obituary of a Belgian, described in the headline as “deeply eccentric, would-be
stock market guru, politician, F1 team owner and crook and gangster,” recalled that
he bought Europe’s first refrigerated coffin to house the body of his wife, “so I can see
her again before I die,” But he was
prevented from installing it in the
graveyard by the local community,
who thought the noise from the
motor excessive.

Malcolm Race

Parish website www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
Church Office e-mail gapo1876@outlook.com
Diocese of York www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
Stokesley Deanery www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk

 A Church Near You www.acny.org.uk

Editor of Spire
Paul Peverell revpev@btinternet.com

If you would like a paper copy of Spire
delivering to your door, please contact
Jean Goat on 01642 723274.

http://www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
http://www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.acny.org.uk
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
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The  Parishes of  Great Ayton with Easby
and Newton under Roseberry

Services
Christ Church, Great Ayton

 Sunday 8.00am Holy Communion
  9.15am Parish Communion with Sunday School
  11.00am  Come & Praise (2nd Sunday of month)
   Evening Worship - as announced in the Diary

 Tuesday   9.30am Little Fishes Carer & Toddler Group

Wednesday 10.00am  Holy Communion

Baptisms, Banns and Weddings can be arranged in person at Christ Church
Vestry  on Fridays from 6pm - 7pm where the clergy are present. Or make an

initial contact by emailing the Vicar, Paul Peverell at revpev@btinternet.com

Contacts
Vicar Rev’d Paul Peverell The Vicarage 01642 722333
 Rev’d Geoff Jaques  01642 722979
 Rev’d Jon Dean  01642 722649
Readers Mrs Margaret Lewis  01642 722628
 Mr Peter Titchmarsh  01642 724153
Organist Mr Ewan Murray ewanmurray451@gmail.com
Pastoral Ass’t Mrs Rosemary Wheway  01642 722451

  Churchwardens Dr Helen Land  01642 778076
 Mr Rob Pepper  01642 724939
PCC Secretary Mrs Anna Wilson  gemstonekerryhills@gmail.com
PCC Treasurer Mr Ken Taylor  01642 722400
Safeguarding Mr David Fox  07595 898844
Gift Aid Sec. Mrs Ynez Clarke  01642 723181

Church Hall Office
For Church Hall bookings, please contact the Church Office Tel 01642 722 665  on
Monday, Thursday or Friday 9 am - 12 noon, or leave a message.
Email. gapo1876@outlook.com (For services or pastoral matters, please contact the vicar as this
phone isn’t manned every day)

At St Oswald’s, Newton under Roseberry

Sunday 11.00am  Services on 1st, 3rd and 5th Sundays of the month only
 1st & 5th Holy Communion; 3rd All Age Worship

Printed by Quoin Publishing Ltd., 17 North Street, Middlesbrough, TS2 1JP
Tel 01642 252 023 quoinpublishing@yahoo.co.uk

mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:m_aisbitt@hotmail.com
mailto:gemstonekerryhills@gmail.com
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
mailto:quoinpublishing@yahoo.co.uk

